HHS PAC MEETING MINUTES
04/23/2020
Virtual Meeting via Zoom due to Covid-19

Members Present:
Stefanie Furge, Nancy Braford, Kate Gregory, Karen Quinn, Cindy Shaw, Teresa Hanish, Jenifer Thomas,
Shealynn Moe

Meeting called to order at 9:31am

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

e Virtual DPAC via Zoom. Stefanie and Nancy both attended. Bond election moved to Aug. 4™, 2020.
Schools continuing to work on adjusting to online schooling, and activities for senior class regarding
graduation. Online classes will not count toward final semester grades. Pass/Fail for everyone to keep
the playing field even for all students. HS students will have an asterisk indicating the Covid situation
impacting grades. M-step has been waived for Spring 2020 as well as Work Keys for Class of 2021.
SAT testing times have been moved several times. Hoping for Fall option.

ADMINISTRATION REPORT:

Kate Gregory reported that:

¢ Online schooling has many pieces, and teachers along with students, are making the best of it.

e June 5" for graduation still on calendar, but many pieces are questionable, waiting on EMU to give
update if they will hold ceremonies or not.

e Senior activities, everything is unknown, waiting on the state to decide when it's safe to open schools.
Patience is the key word in the unknown of Spring events regarding seniors.

e Undergrad honors moved to Fall 2020

e Senior surprise coming in Mid-May

READING OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING (03/10/2020):
e Jen motioned to approve, Teresa 2™

TREASURER REPORT:
e Budget approximately $2800 at this point.

OLD BUSINESS:
e Cookies for juniors after SAT-CANCELLED

NEW BUSINESS:

e Virtual Teacher Appreciation- Nancy to compose an email for Kate to email out to staff thanking them
for the year.

¢ Board elections take place in May. Nomination google form available
e August Registration still on the schedule



e Teresa to assemble a school composite video from students, thanking the teachers. Karen to send out
notice to class sponsors to generate videos

o Two employees passed away in the past month. Mary Jo Del Vero, teacher at RES and Drama Club
Sponsor, and Retired Security Guard, David Griffith. As done in the past, the PAC will donate two
books, not exceeding $25 each, to the HS library in memory of both individuals. Nancy to generate
bookplates honoring these two individuals, Karen to contact Jeanine Gogoleski for suggestions on
books.

CALL TO MEMBERSHIP:

Meeting was motioned to adjourn by Nancy at 10:01 am, 2nd Jen

Next Meeting is May 19*" , 2020 at 9:30am via ZOOM



